PROCUREMENT OFFICER’S DETERMINATION
MODIFICATION NO. 2, CONTRACT NO. 217026-IT
SEPTEMBER 22, 2020

1. On or about January 27, 2017, MDOT MPA and Contractor entered into Contract No. 217026-1T
(the “Contract”) under which the Contractor agreed to provide the MDOT MPA the
CommandBridge System Integration product (hereinafter “CommandBridge”).

2. On or about May 14, 2019, MDOT MPA and Contractor entered into Modification No. 1
modifying certain requirements of the Contract.

3. MDOT MPA and Contractor have agreed to a Modification No. 2 making the following additional
modifications to the Contract:

Contractor will providle MDOT MPA with an additional year of virtual training on the
operation of the CommandBridge System at no additional cost. With the travel restrictions
currently in place due to the ongoing pandemic, the 2020 training was changed to virtual. Due
to the reduced costs of virtual training the Contractor agreed to provide an additional year of
virtual training to total four (4) years of recurring training with the final year of training set to
be 2023. After the virtual training scheduled in September 2020 MDOT MPA will have two
onsite trainings (Location: MPA Office of Security/CCTV Monitoring Center, Baltimore, MD)
and one virtual training session. The Contract value remains at $492,536.

4. The original Determination dated January 25, 2017 and the Determination dated May 14, 2019
are incorporated into this Determination by reference.

5. It is in the best interest of the MPA to issue this Modification because doing so will provide

cost benefits to the State, will promote administrative efficiencies, and is not intended as a
means to evade the purposes set forth under COMAR 21.01.01.03.
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John Thomton, Procurement Officer
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